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WELCOME to the new neighbors in Shearwater, and Happy Spring to all of us!   

 

Punxsutawney Phil’s predictions notwithstanding, the last few weeks have felt a lot 

like spring in Annapolis.  The paddle boarders are starting to come back out, the 

tulips are starting to come up, the tour boats are working their way up and down 

Spa Creek, and many of us have turned off our heat, at least for the time being.   

 

A few items to highlight on our website, pictured below: 

 Link to the construction projects in Eastport that may affect our community, 

for your information and in case you’d like to help.  

 Link to the Eastport Civic Association, which is a great source of information about events on ‘our 

side’ of the bridge. 

 Link to the 2017 condo meeting schedule; this schedule should also be posted on the notice board 

of your building.  The next meeting is Tuesday, March 28th at 7:00 PM; representatives from the 

Annapolis Police Department will give a presentation on security and answer questions. 

 Link to the New Resident Handbook, which contains ‘how to’ information about Shearwater. 

 Link to submit a Work Order to the Management Company; please use this to report any issues, 

including burnt-out light bulbs. 

 

I’ve included on pages 2-3 an update on the ongoing projects here at Shearwater.  Hope you all have 

had a most enjoyable holiday season and a wonderful start to your new year.   Cheers! 

          Lynn 
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Transformation - Lighting:  The Lighting Committee held a community meeting on February 8th 

to review the status of the design by Outdoor Illuminations, to discuss the project phases in the cur-

rent plan, and to present the Bowen fixture that was selected after a vote by the Committee and the 

Association Board.  Feedback from attendees was positive (meeting minutes are available on the 

Shearwater website).  Owners were also given the opportunity to identify issues via the lighting sur-

vey that was sent out on February 13th.  There was a 37% response to the lighting survey and the 

key priorities identified were: 

 Consistent, synchronized lighting throughout our community for safety and security, including in the entry areas/front doors, 

at stairwells, in and around parking areas and roadways, along sidewalks, around dumpsters and on walking paths; 

 A residential environment, not blinding lights or a commercial parking lot/prison yard/football field effect; 

 A preference for lights activated by timer, with agreement for motion detectors (that work correctly) in certain areas. 

 

As requested by the attendees at the community meeting, four Bowen fixtures will be installed as a demo on the first level of 

building 6 and one on a post light in front of that building, so all residents who enter the community at night will be able to see 

them.  The Committee is also evaluating other possible options for the roadway/parking lights, evaluating design consistency with 

the Bowen Fixture, quality and coverage of illumination, and cost.  The Committee has contacted a company to develop a photo-

metric plan to assist in determining lighting coverage.  The next step will be to pull together the fixture specs, fixture counts, lay-

out design, and other criteria in a scope of work to search for a lighting contractor.  Options for pathway lights are also being in-

vestigated, although this will be done in a later phase.   

 

Transformation - Onsite Person:  This investigation is temporarily on hold and will commence again next month when John 

Schaake returns. 

 

Transformation - Kayak Rack Remake:  The design (by Tobias Sullivan) and a contractor (Annapolis On The Level) for the 

new kayak rack recommended by David Densmore and the Marina Committee were approved and the permit application has 

been submitted.  A new survey of the Shearwater grounds is underway prior to moving the electrical box that’s in back of the cur-

rent kayak rack.  Construction is planned for the spring, after the permit is received. 

 

Grounds Maintenance Contract:  Despite three walkthroughs over a six-month period and 

specific feedback to our grounds maintenance contractor (Highlands) each time from both the 

Landscape Committee and MMG, their performance did not improve and most identified issues 

were not resolved.  So, MMG sent out the scope of work, received bids, prepared a comparison 

and forwarded a recommendation.  This recommendation was confirmed by the Landscape 

Committee, the Board concurred, and a contract is being prepared with a new grounds mainte-

nance company (Level Green) to begin April 1st.  The Point condos also use Level Green and 

provided a reference.  As a point of reference, over the past 3 years, the Board has reviewed all 

of Shearwater’s contracts and either renegotiated contracts and/or changed contractors when warranted due to sub-standard per-

formance or unreasonable price increases. 

 

Gutter Cleaning:  Gutter cleaning on all buildings was completed in February by Asgard, along with a large number of repairs to 

gutters and downspouts that were not addressed in previous gutter cleaning projects by other contractors.  There were also sev-

eral repairs to roofing and siding, one of which was major, and could have resulted in significant water damage if it had not been 

caught in time.  The contractor submitted before and after photos of all repairs, as requested. 

(Continued on Page 3) 

Ongoing Projects Update 
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Siding Repairs:  The Board approved the selection of NAC to do siding repairs throughout the community; this will include re-

pairs, replacement, priming and painting as needed.  The scope of work will also include the bottom course of siding on both sides 

of the building entrance areas.  Work will begin as soon as weather permits. 

 

Waste Water Drains:  Scardina has been approved to conduct a waste water drain cleanout in all 14 buildings.  This involves 

cleaning the main drain in the basement level first, then snaking out the kitchen drains all the way from the top floor down.  This 

work will require access to all units; scheduling will begin next month. 

 

2017 Parking Stickers:  In late 2014 we conducted an evaluation of the parking situation at Shearwater and found that the rec-

ord of cars and parking stickers that Brodie had passed to MMG was inaccurate and woefully out of date.  So, in early 2015 MMG 

asked each owner to complete a Parking Registration Form for their and/or their tenants’ cars and issued new parking stickers 

according to the Parking Guidelines.  Per the March 2015 letter that accompanied that information, new stickers will be issued 

every 2 years.  Stickers can only be assigned either to a unit owner or at the owner’s request to a tenant with a valid lease on file. 

MMG will be sending out registration information in the next few weeks. 

 

Front Door Painting:  As noted in the ‘Duty to Maintain’ amendment to the Shearwater By-Laws (found in the Condo Docu-

ments section of the Metropolitan Management page on the website), painting the front door is a unit owner responsibility.  Many 

owners have done this already, using the paint specifications in the Architectural Guidelines on the website.  For owners who 

would prefer to participate in a bulk rate, MMG is obtaining bids from contractors and will be sending out the information to all 

owners once they have Board approval. 

 

 

 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

These priceless sunsets are brought to us by our condo fees!                  

Seriously, the Treasurer’s Report has been delayed until the next issue of the Shearwa-

ter Mark by the fact that we still have an open position on the Board for a Treasurer.  

Larry Birch put together a very good tutorial on how to take the numbers from the fi-

nancial report that MMG creates each month, so the level of effort is manageable.   

 

If you like numbers, you could make a real contribution here!  

Please contact Lynn Maichle, lmaichle@gmail.com, 443.949.9890 

to volunteer. 

 

MARINA REPORT—David Densmore 

Marina Recommissioning:  Although it may feel like spring 

now, we will not be turning on the water in the marina until sometime in early April.  Don't forget that shortly thereafter, we will 

also be powerwashing and sealing pier decks, so be sure to plan on protecting your boat from the spraying, or getting out there 

immediately afterward to hose off any over-spray (the sealant will be rolled on, but the dirty water may end up on nearby 

boats).  As soon as we have a date, we will let you know. 

 

Annual Marina Fee Invoices:  By now you should have received your 2017 invoice for slip, dinghy, and/or kayak fees.  If you 

have not, please contact MMG. 

            

(Continued on Page 4) 

Committee Reports 

http://www.shearwatercondos.com/metropolitan.html
http://www.shearwatercondos.com/condoDocs/SW_ArchGuidelines.pdf
mailto:lmaichle@gmail.com
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POOL REPORT—Tina Ligon 

March is here and Spring is in the air - we are looking back at memorable events of 2016 and looking for-

ward to fun times in 2017.  Our end of season Labor Day Grill-Out was a success and then fun was had 

by all who attended the Annual Pooch Plunge on closing day (including one feline).  If we keep that up,  

we will have to rename the event "Pet Plunge"! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For now we can look forward to having the cover taken off the pool when weather and 

schedule allows.  We again have Anchor Aquatics handling our pool maintenance and 

supplying our lifeguard as required by local mandate.   Joanna, our 2016 lifeguard, got a 

great send off from Lois McGovern and Pat Duvall who took her kayaking! 

 

The pool opens on Memorial Day weekend and is open through one week after Labor 

Day weekend.  The hours schedule will be posted in early May at the pool entrance and on all building mailbox information boards. 

Social events (dates to be announced) will include the Cool Pool BBQ in early June, monthly Happy Hour gatherings, Labor Day 

Grill-Out, and the Pooch Plunge.  Other events may be scheduled as we get volunteers to host them.  So, get your swimsuit, sun-

glasses, and towels ready - see you at the Pool!  

 

We still need volunteers (ideally, committees of three or more people) for three specific Transformation projects: 

 Signs:  Evaluate the signs throughout Shearwater (an initial list exists), and draft a recommendation for adding/improving/

making them more consistent. 

 RB Building:  Investigate community interest in possible repair/renovate/repurpose of the racquetball building. 

 Paths:  Investigate options for redoing or replacing the oyster shell paths. 

 

There will also be some board positions opening up in April.  If you like collaborating with interesting people, helping to improve 

our community, and continuing to raise our property values, join in!  We’ll have just 6 more meetings in 2017, so the schedule is 

fairly light, and we welcome new energy and contributions! 

 

 

 

    

 

 

              

 

Volunteers 



Shearwater Mark  Page 5 Winter 2017 

 

There are three new bicycles in the racquetball court that have no identification on them.  PLEASE PUT 

A LABEL OR TAG on your bicycle so that MMG can invoice appropriately!  A separate e-blast will be 

sent out with a target date, but any bicycle that still is not identified by the published due date will be 

removed and donated.  

 

 

Each unit has a storage locker in the basement of the building; please make sure that any items you choose to put downstairs are 

contained within your storage locker and NOT in any other area in the basement.  MMG does periodic walkthroughs and is check-

ing to ensure these areas are clean.  If there are any items in the open areas, they will make an attempt to notify residents in the 

building, but if the items are not moved into the lockers, moved upstairs, or removed, they will be removed and donated. 

 

 

 

 

PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE for everyone’s sake lock your car and leave nothing visible in the vehicle!  Any time a car is left 

unlocked, or a wallet, laptop, backpack, purse, etc. is left on the seat, it is an open invitation to thieves – and increases the risk of 

theft for the whole community.   And, if you are leaving your car in the community while you are away, as a courtesy to your 

neighbors, please park it further away from the buildings (e.g., in front of the racquetball court or the roadway leading up to the 

circle). 

 

The Annapolis Police Department’s Watch Your Car Program helps prevent vehicle theft.  A small sticker will be placed on 

your rear window.  This sticker alerts officers nationwide that your vehicle is not normally driven during the hours of 1:00 AM and 

5:00 AM.  The vehicle may be stopped to verify ownership.  For more information about the program contact the APD 

at police@annapolis.gov.    

 

 

The situation at the dumpsters is improving (thank you to everyone 

who is helping with this!), but there are still a few unconscious or unin-

formed people out there: 

 ALWAYS break down boxes before putting them into the recycle 

dumpster; never put them in full. 

 NEVER put a box into the regular dumpster. 

 NO construction materials – tell your contractors to take OFFSITE 

any items left over from your repairs or remodeling. 

 NO furniture or large objects that won’t fit – take them to the 

dump or contact the City for a bulk pickup. 

 NO items on the ground – if the dumpster is full, wait until after 

the Tuesday morning pickup. 

Bicycles 

Trash 

Car Safety 

Storage Room Cleanup 

mailto:police@annapolis.gov
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Please familiarize yourself with the information in the New Resident 

Handbook (the permanent link is on the home page of our website  

www.shearwatercondos.com).  This will save you time and significant 

aggravation!  If you find any information that is incorrect, or have a 

question that this handbook does not answer, please send an email to 

Lynn Maichle at lmaichle@gmail.com. 

 

Water Main Shut Off Valves:  If you’ll be gone for more than three days, turn the master water valve for your 

unit OFF (this is usually above the water heater or in the laundry area) and open the cabinet doors under all sinks – 

especially those near outside walls. 

 

Heat:  When you are leaving for an extended period during the winter months, the heat in your home should be set 

to 55 degrees or higher to keep the pipes in your home from freezing.  Also, remember that keeping cabinet doors 

open where there are pipes in your kitchen and bathroom can help keep them warm, especially in cabinets that are 

located on outer walls. 

 

Leave the Key:  A good reminder for any time of the year - if you expect to be absent from your home for any 

length of time, you should leave a key with a trusted neighbor or friend.  No matter how much we plan and prepare, 

things can still happen, and having someone who can provide access to your home could be helpful in case of an emer-

gency.  And it also would make it less likely that your door would have to be forced open to put out a fire, stop a leak,                                  

      or investigate a serious problem.  

 

Hot Water Heater Preventive Maintenance: 

1. Hot water heaters should be routinely checked by the owners to see if there is any indication of water leakage.  Even if the 

owner has contracted for periodic inspection, the hot water heater can fail between inspections.  Signs of water in the pan 

suggest that the hot water heater is failing and service is needed immediately. 

2. If a problem is discovered, the owner may not know where to turn off the water flow to the hot water heater until assistance 

arrives. This results in water continuing to flow into the tank to bring the water level up as the water leaks out of the bot-

tom.  If you are unsure where the turn off is, please have someone show 

you where that can be accessed.   

3. There is an inexpensive way to address this problem: “The Watch Dog” 

Water Alarm (approximately $12.00) that can be placed in the pan to 

alert the owner if it detects as little as 1/32" of water.  The unit runs on a 

9 volt battery (not included).  The unit sounds an alarm up to three days 

when it senses water.  This device can be purchased at Home Depot.  

The Model number is BWD-HWA, and the Home Depot SKU Number is 

#854911. 

New Residents 

Reminders from MMG 

http://www.shearwatercondos.com/ResidentHandbook_5.17.pdf
http://www.shearwatercondos.com/ResidentHandbook_5.17.pdf
http://www.shearwatercondos.com
mailto:lmaichle@gmail.com
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Looking for a social group that enjoys reading and discussing books?  Then join 

the Shearwater Book Club!  Books on our reading list for 2017 include:  Salem 

Falls, Our Souls at Night, Commonwealth, Wilde Lake, Bad Ass Librarians of 

Timbuktu, 100 Year Old Man, Behind the Beautiful Forevers, and A Man 

Called Ove, so we find something for everyone.  Our next meeting is Thursday, 

March 23 - we’d love to have you join us!  

 

We take turns hosting at our homes, usually meeting the last Thursday of the 

month at 6:30pm.  We enjoy food, wine and friends, eventually get around to dis-

cussing the book, and we always have a good time!  Contact Shirl Gauthier 

(443.510.1776, eastport.rower@gmail.com) if you are interested in joining.    

 

 

 

If you are new to Annapolis, consider joining New Annapolitans.  It’s a vibrant social club formed to welcome new res-

idents to the Annapolis area and to help them assimilate into the social, cultural and civic activities of the community. 

We hold regular meetings, each encompassing an informative, entertaining program of interest to the general member-

ship.  Members also organize and participate in a wide array of smaller groups centered on their special interests.  

These “Interest Groups” may change over time, but typically include book discussion groups; bridge and other games; 

couples gatherings; lunch, happy hour, wine tasting and dinner events; art, music, writing and needlework; walking, 

boating, golf, tennis and biking; cultural excursions; and charitable endeavors.  

 

New Annapolitans is open to residents who have moved to the greater Annapolis area within two years of applying for 

membership, but then you may remain a member for as long as you remain current with dues.  If you want to know 

more, call Shearwater residents Pat Duvall (410.295.6589) or Charlotte Featherstone (410.280.5173).  View our web-

site at www.annapolitans.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shearwater Book Club 

New Annapolitans 

mailto:eastport.rower@gmail.com
http://www.annapolitans.org/
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This page is provided for informational purposes only.  Shearwater Condominium, Inc. (the Association) has not confirmed the validity of state-

ments/information contained within this page nor can/will they promote or verify any services offered.   
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The Spa Creek Conservancy (SCC) needs Oyster Cage Cleaning 

Volunteers from 3:00-5:00 PM on March 20th. Wear boots, long 

sleeve shirts and long pants, and bring gloves. Meet at Capital SUP, 

808 Boucher Ave, Annapolis.   Contact Kevin Haigis at khai-

gis@gmail.com or 443.454.3537 for more information. 

 

Other upcoming SCC events include: 

 Wednesday, March 22nd, 6:00 PM - Eastport Yacht Club - Spa Creek Conservancy will present on state of the 

creek 

 Sunday, March 26th, 5:00 PM - Luna Blu wine dinner benefiting Spa Creek Conservancy 

 

Hawkins Cove Update:  Spa Creek Conservancy representatives, DNR and project contractors Biohabitats, met 

recently about the Hawkins Cove ravine restoration.  The project will need access from Spa Cove condos and from 

HACA to do the work there.  Many folks have talked with SCC volunteers about the Spa Creek Trail and if/how SCC 

can help the runners, walkers, families who like to walk over to Truxtun Park get across the ravine safely.  Water qual-

ity testing will begin in early May.  Read more about it at Is There Enough Oxygen in Spa Creek to Support Life? 

 

For more information about SCC, contact Amy Clements at clementsae@aol.com.  

 

Unity Gardens is a non-profit organization based in 

Anne Arundel County that supports the building of 

community partnerships through the creation of green-

ing projects, environmental enhancement and educa-

tion.  Projects are funded up to $1,000 to qualified non-

profit organizations such as neighborhoods, schools, 

churches, scout troops and community groups.  Grants are awarded twice a year to coincide with the spring and fall 

growing seasons.  To be eligible for grant consideration, a project must have : 

 A demonstrated level of volunteer participation and leadership; 

 A potential benefit for the community and environment; 

 A feasible plan including goals, a basic site plan, a budget and a time line; 

 A long-term plan for maintenance and sustainability.   

Grant applications are open now and close on March 15th.  For more information, call Executive Director Bar-

bara Dowling, (443) 333-9285, Unitygardensaa@gmail.com or visit www.unitygardens.org/grants.  

(Continued on Page 10) 

Chesapeake Bay News 

http://spacreek.net
mailto:khaigis@gmail.com
mailto:khaigis@gmail.com
http://www.lunabluofannapolis.com/events
http://spacreek.net/index.php/63-is-there-enough-oxygen-in-spa-creek-to-support-life
mailto:clementsae@aol.com
http://www.unitygardens.org
mailto:unitygardensaa@gmail.com
http://www.unitygardens.org/grants
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According to a recent email blast from the Chesapeake Bay Foundation (CBF), citing an article on the front page of 

the Washington Post, the federal Office of Management and Budget (OMB) is proposing to cut funding for the Chesapeake 

Clean Water Blueprint.   On its Federal Update website (quoted below), CBF proposes that anyone who is concerned about 

this should be “Standing up for the Blueprint” by reading and doing the following: 

   

“Across the Chesapeake region, citizens, businesses, and governments—from both sides of the aisle—are rolling up their sleeves 

to reduce pollution to our rivers, streams, and Bay.  And it is working.  In fact, our recent State of the Bay Report showed the Bay's 

health earned its highest score ever!” 

 

“Bay grasses and crabs are up, the water is the clearest it's been in decades, and the dead zone is trending smaller.  Clearly 

the Chesapeake Clean Water Blueprint—the state-federal partnership to reduce pollution and Save the Bay—is working.  But the 

recovery is fragile, and it is imperative that all 18 million of us who call the Bay region home recognize that the Bay is not saved 

yet.  Not by a long shot.” 

 

“In these uncertain times, it is more important than ever that citizens let their elected officials know that clean water should be an 

important priority.  With that in mind, here are a few resources to help you understand the issues at hand and to help you speak 

out on behalf of clean water everywhere: 

 Five Important Advocacy Actions You Can Do Right Now 

 A Congressional bipartisan letter of support for Chesapeake Bay investment to President Donald Trump 

 Presidential Executive Order on Reducing Regulations: How It Could Affect Chesapeake Bay Restoration 

 The Clean Power Plan: How It Could Affect Chesapeake Bay Restoration” 

 

“We urge all local partners—residents, businesses, watershed groups, universities, and state and local govern-

ments—to let their voices be heard now.  Write a letter to the editor of your local paper, call your representatives, share 

your thoughts on social media.  Exercise your participation in the democratic process!” 

“Thanks for your continued support and stay tuned.” 

 
—Will 

William C. Baker 

President 

Chesapeake Bay Foundation 

 

https://www.cbf.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2fwww.washingtonpost.com%2fnews%2fenergy-environment%2fwp%2f2017%2f03%2f01%2fwhite-house-proposes-cutting-epa-staff-by-one-fifth-eliminating-key-programs&srcid=127577&srctid=1&erid=66784432&trid=33daa886-a20e-
https://www.cbf.org/page.redir?target=https%3a%2f%2fwww.washingtonpost.com%2fnews%2fenergy-environment%2fwp%2f2017%2f03%2f01%2fwhite-house-proposes-cutting-epa-staff-by-one-fifth-eliminating-key-programs&srcid=127577&srctid=1&erid=66784432&trid=33daa886-a20e-
https://www.cbf.org/about-cbf/offices-operations/washington-dc/federal-update?srctid=1&erid=66784432&trid=33daa886-a20e-4d99-8265-6c1a19dbb4b0
http://www.cbf.org/about-the-bay/state-of-the-bay-report-2016
http://www.cbf.org/how-we-save-the-bay/chesapeake-clean-water-blueprint/what-is-the-chesapeake-clean-water-blueprint
http://cbf.typepad.com/chesapeake_bay_foundation/2017/02/five-important-advocacy-actions-you-can-do-right-now.html
http://www.cbf.org/document.doc?id=2545
http://cbf.typepad.com/chesapeake_bay_foundation/2017/02/presidential-executive-order-on-reducing-regulations-how-it-could-affect-chesapeake-bay-restoration.html
http://cbf.typepad.com/chesapeake_bay_foundation/2017/02/the-clean-power-plan-how-it-could-affect-chesapeake-bay-restoration.html
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Annapolis Calendar  

There's always lots happening in Annapolis but sometimes it's hard to find!  Check 

out  Annapolis Eventfeed,  a one-stop calendar feed for more than 25 local venues.   

 

The Eastport Civic Association website also provides news and information.   The next ECA meetings will be held at 

7:00 PM on Thursdays, March 16th (Eastport Elementary School) and May 18th (Annapolis Maritime Museum). 

 

Check out the Annapolis Recreation & Parks Department website for information on ARPD events, 

to view the Winter and Spring 2017 program guides, to find a fitness class, or to register for classes! 

 

 

Sponsored by the Art in Public Places 

Commission, come out to a free event this Sunday high-

lighting local musicians and artists!  Celebrate the 

Arts will feature Peacherine Ragtime, Jazz Mosaic, exhibits 

by local artists, a live auction and light hors d’oeuvres. The 

event will take place at St. John’s College Key Auditorium  on Sunday, March 5th from 2:00-6:00 PM.  Admission 

is free but donations are suggested.  For more information, please contact Ellen Moyer or Cynthia Krewson.  

 

The 12th Annual Eastport Home and Garden Tour will take place on Sunday, 

June 11th from 1:00-5:00 PM.  ECA needs volunteers for writers, marketing coordi-

nators, ad sales, ambassadors, docents and a whole lot more for the Home and Gar-

den Tour.  Get to know your community and have fun with your neighbors.  Con-

tact Holly Foster for more information.  

 

 

Visit http://visitannapolis.org/ for more activities in Annapolis! 

Ram’s Head On Stage - 33 West Street, Annapolis, 410.268.4545, http://www.ramsheadonstage.com/ 

St. John’s College - Visit http://stjohnscollege.edu/events/ for Events and Programs, including concerts, lectures, sem-

inars, and exhibits. 

Annapolis Symphony Orchestra - Visit annapolissymphony.org for this season’s schedule and information. 

Compass Rose Studio Theater - 49 Spa Road, Annapolis, 410.980.6662, www.compasrosetheater.org  

Colonial Players of Annapolis - 108 East Street, Annapolis, 410.268.7373 www.thecolonialplayers.org 

Annapolis Summer Garden Theater - 143 Compromise Street, Annapolis, http://www.summergarden.com 

King William’s Players, St. John's College's Theater Troupe - Francis Scott Key Auditorium,  http://

www.stjohnscollege.edu/events/AN/theater                                                                                                                                

Children’s Theatre of Annapolis - 1661 Bay Head Road, Annapolis, 410.757.2281,  http://

childrenstheatreofannapolis.org 

https://sites.google.com/site/annapoliseventfeed/
http://www.eastportcivic.org
http://www.annapolis.gov/189/Recreation-Parks
https://md-annapolis.civicplus.com/DocumentCenter/View/3805
http://www.annapolis.gov/DocumentCenter/View/4481
http://www.annapolis.gov/678/Art-in-Public-Places-Commission
http://www.annapolis.gov/678/Art-in-Public-Places-Commission
http://www.peacherineragtime.com/
https://www.reverbnation.com/jazzmosaic
https://www.sjc.edu/application/files/7414/6825/8830/St_Johns_College_Annapolis_Map_2016.pdf
mailto:ellenmoyer@yahoo.com
mailto:dak_crk@earthlink.net
mailto:holronfost@aol.com
annapolissymphony.org
https://sites.google.com/site/annapoliseventfeed/
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Shearwater Board Officers: 

President, Lynn Maichle, lmaichle@gmail.com - 443.949.9890  

Vice President, Linda Bolling, lindabolling@yahoo.com - 410.507.2300  

Treasurer   This could be you - contact Lynn Maichle to volunteer! 

Secretary, Eric Petterson, eric.petterson@comcast.net - 410.533.1469  

Directors: 

Maryan Cummins, maryan_cummins@yahoo.com - 443.994.4499 

Phil Meredith,  pplm66@aol.com - 410.626.9765 

John Schaake, jcschaake@comcast.net - 410.320.4838  

Committee Chairs: 

Architecture,  Linda Bolling, lindabolling@yahoo.com - 410.507.2300  

Landscaping This could be you - contact Maryan Cummins to volunteer! 

Marina, David Densmore, curlew149@gmail.com - 410.268.1539  

Pool, Tina Ligon,  ligontina@gmail.com - 410.212.9597 

 

 
Shearwater  

Community 

Annapolis 

A great place to live! 

Did you know…There is a 

residents’ directory on 

the Owners page of our 

website?  Check it out 

and be sure to email 
descon@designconcept.com 
with any corrections or 

additions.  

 
www.shearwatercondos.com 

Shearwater Mark is a 

quarterly publication for 

the Shearwater Condo 

Association. 

 

All residents are welcome 

to submit articles and 

photos for publication.   

 

To receive your newslet-

ter by email, make sure 

your email address in the 

Shearwater Directory on 

the Owners page is up-to-

date.  Printed copies are 
not available, but you can 

find back issues on the 

Shearwater News page.  

Editor’s Note 

All residents are welcome to submit articles or photos for publication to 

the Shearwater Mark.  We also publish classified ads for Owners and 

Residents at no charge. 

 

The Shearwater Mark is written for Shearwater Owners and Residents 

by members of our Board and our community to provide information 

and news we need.  For more detailed and historical information, re-

ports, pictures, etc., visit our website, www.shearwatercondos.com. 

 

  Marj Cahn Sparer 

  Editor, Shearwater Mark 

  mcsparer@yahoo.com 

  410.224.1150 
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